January 10, 2010

SABA Meeting Minutes

Attendees:

Jeff Ferkinhoff

Troy Urdahl

Tim Peterson

Steve Peterson

Jessica Kelly

Amy Kraus

Annette Jenson

Don Siggelkow

Paul Peterson

Paul Melchior
Dave Ferguson

Paul Wolf
Tom Kaczrowski

Jim Wehr
Rick Dunn

Mike Dunn

A special board meeting was called to discuss the Hennepin County Youth Sports Administration Grant Funding that was awarded to SABA.

Mr. Urdahl reviewed the details of the grant:

· 345k was awarded for lights, covered bleachers, a spectator deck, and trees in Central Park
· the lights should be installed by 5/1/10
· SABA and related groups are being asked to contribute an $40k to fulfill the matching portion of the grant 
· This money would go toward the lights, trees, spectator deck, and mini grandstands with a porta-potty feature and additional storage for equipment which would begin construction in the spring
· The currently identified groups for additional funding are:

· SABA
- $10k

· Dugout Club - $2k

· Sports Boosters - $15k

· Diamond Club - $3k

· other sources could include individual contributions, the city and high school, to be determined

A motion was made by Troy Urdahl and seconded by Dave Ferguson to have SABA officially contribute up to $10k, a vote was taken and passed unanimously.  The Hogs and Norsemen representatives agreed to contribute $2k of that $10k funding.

Additional fund raising ideas are needed and welcomed.  Annette Jenson suggested to Troy Urdahl that we could hold a “buy a brick” fundraiser in relation to the construction of the mini grandstands.  Individuals could buy a brick and have their name/message engraved on it.  This could result in larger individual contributions from the community and reflect our generally generous community support.

Our next meeting will be the annual meeting on 2/14/10, which will be the annual meeting.  This meeting needs to be advertised to the public.
